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EASTER OPENING
We will be closed Good Friday, 29 March and Easter Monday, 1 April reopening at 07.30 on Tuesday 2 April.
Details of pharmacy opening times will be posted on the Primary Care Centre doors for information.
The out of ours service, for urgent problems which cannot wait until the surgery re-opens, is available on 0300 123 4343

Patient Participation Group

The next meeting of our group will take place on Friday 15 February at 4.00 pm.  Those who have already attended or who have expressed an interest will be sent information in advance of the meeting.
Our group has been established now for over a year and has been instrumental in contributing to these newsletters and offering suggestions for ways to communicate with our wider patient population.

Please contact Anne Brooks at the practice if you are interested in becoming involved.
Common Medical Abbreviations

The Health Service has a language all of its own which can sometimes confuse patients.  We are aware that, occasionally, patients receive letters containing information which has not necessarily been fully explained.

Below is a list of common abbreviations:

	bd
	twice a day

	BP
	Blood Pressure

	CKD
	Chronic Kidney Disease

	CHD
	Coronary Heart Disease

	F2
	Foundation Stage 2 doctor

	FBC
	Full Blood Count

	FP10
	Prescription form

	HCA
	Healthcare Assistant

	LFT
	Liver Function Tests

	nad
	nothing abnormal detected

	nos
	not otherwise specified

	od
	once a day

	o/e 
	on examination

	PHCT
	Primary Healthcare Team

	PID
	Pelvic Inflammatory Disease

	prn
	as required

	PVD
	Peripheral Vascular Disease

	QOF
	Quality and OutcomesFramework

	SOB
	Shortness of Breath

	SOBOE
	Shortness of Breath on Exertion

	TATT
	Tired all the Time

	tds
	three times a day

	TFT
	Thyroid Function Test

	TMA
	To make appointment


Carers Northumberland

If you care for a friend or relative and are concerned about what would happen to them if you became ill or were unable to look after them for any reason, Carers Northumberland could help.
There is an office in Hexham and they can be reached on 608033.

They can issue you with a carers card which would help identify you as a carer so that this could be followed up and an appropriate care package put in place in an emergency.

Please remember to identify yourself as a carer to your GP and make an appointment for a carer’s health check.

Comments and Suggestions

We welcome observations, comments and suggestions for ways to improve our service.  Please ask to speak with Anne Brooks, Business Manager or e-mail admin@gp-a84033.nhs.uk  and the message will be passed on to her.
Children’s Area
We are currently working on upgrading our children’s area within our waiting room.  We hope you and your children like the end result.

New Doctor

Dr Ben Rowley joins the practice for a 6 month period from early February.  

We say goodbye to Dr Matt who is moving to London and to Dr Tromans who is to finish her GP training in Morpeth.  We thank them for their hard work over the past 6 months.

INR monitoring Service

We have just initiated a service for those established on warfarin to check INR in practice using a ‘near-patient testing’ software package.  
Please ask your GP to refer you into the new service.

Research Activity

We are currently asking patients to participate in research studies on diabetes, vitamin D and hand pain.  We will write to appropriate patients to ask if they might be interested.  

If you are invited to participate but do not want to become involved, please do not worry.  We do not always find out who participates and who does not but in any event, your decision will not affect the way we treat you.

Patient Education Session

 Our next Patient Education session will be held in our waiting area on Wednesday 13 March at 7pm.
This will be a session covering stress and anxiety and will be presented by Dr Frankel.

A Final Thought.......

The best six doctors anywhere
And no one can deny it
Are sunshine, water, rest, and air
Exercise and diet.
These six will gladly you attend
If only you are willing
Your mind they'll ease
Your will they'll mend
And charge you not a shilling.

~Nursery rhyme quoted by Wayne Fields, What the River Knows, 1990
